NY Faculty Council Curriculum Policies and Procedures Committee
Minutes and Report
November 29, 2011, 2 – 4 pm


Present: 
Janice Winch, Martin Topol, Andres Villagra, Iride Lamartina-Lens, Joseph Morreale, Barbara Blumberg, Patricia Gloster-Coates, Dina Taiani, Martha Greenberg, David Ekstrom, Marie Charles, Bonnie Keilty, Joan Roland
 
The committee would like to recommend for approval three proposals.  Please see the attachments for the proposals.  

1.  MST in Early Childhood Development, Learning, and Intervention (NY and PLV)
– Presented by Bonnie Keilty

Proposed MST in Early Childhood Development, Learning, and Intervention is a new 5-semester, 45-credit master’s program that is planned to be offered on both New York and Pleasantville campuses.  The program will enable individuals to obtain dual NYS certification in Early Childhood Education and Teaching Students with Disabilities – Early Childhood.  The program will consist of 15 courses including student teaching and internship.  Most of the courses are new.  The syllabus for each course was given to the committee, but is not included here due to the time and space constraint. The program will prepare individuals for positions such as teacher, developmental specialist, and childcare administration.  

The committee asked that since it seems the new courses are planned to be mostly taught by existing faculty members, if there are plans to discontinue some existing courses.  Dr. Keilty answered she was expressly hired to create this program, and there is no plan to pull faculty away from existing assignments.  There was some concern about scarcity of rooms for evening courses, and Dr. Keilty answered some of the class meetings will be online and the use of video conference will mitigate the problem.  Asked about the competition, it was indicated similar programs are offered at St. John’s, Teachers College, Hunter, and NYU, but our proposed program is different in that the early childhood and special education are truly blended at the course level, and it takes the developmental perspective, not just teaching.  A number of individuals have expressed interest in the program, and the cohort size of 20 is expected in the first year.     

The committee voted to recommend this proposal for approval by the NY Faculty Council.  The vote was 5 for, 0 against, and 1 abstention.  

2.  BS Completion Program for RNs (BS in Nursing – NY and PLV)
– Presented by Martha Greenberg

This proposal is a modification of an existing program, with reduction of required credits from 128 credits to 120 credits.  This program will be an iPace program with online/hybrid executive cohort format.   It is open to RN’s with an associate degree or diploma in nursing.  The program will consist of 60 credits of university core and 60 credits of nursing.  About half of the credits are expected to be transferred in from the students’ associate or diploma program.  

Committee members asked the reason that the existing program has not been active.  The existing program has been in hiatus for some years due to lack of enrollment.  Major reasons were the tuition and the lack of online courses.  The new program will have lower tuition, and the courses will be in online/hybrid format.  In addition, there will be substantial marketing done through iPace.  There is apparently demand for the reopening of this program.  The school has been receiving about 30 telephone calls a week inquiring about reopening of the program.  The estimated enrollment is 25 per cohort each fall and spring.  

A question was asked about the courses not having clinical content.  RNs already have taken clinical courses in the prior nursing program, so there is no need to require them in the BS completion program. The mode of delivery will be online with meeting about 4 times a semester on one of the campuses or at a contracted location.  Some concern was expressed about traditional students enrolling the lower-cost courses in this program.  Dr. Greenberg assured the committee only the students in the completion program will be allowed in the courses in the program.  Price differentiation is nothing new; for example, the combined degree (BS and optional Masters) program in nursing for career changers with college degrees charges a flat, discounted tuition.          

The committee unanimously voted to recommend this proposal for approval by the NY Faculty Council.  

3.  New Concentration in Chinese Economic Studies (NY)
– Presented by Joseph Morreale

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chinese Economic Studies concentration proposal was developed by a team of three Economics professors headed by Dr. Joseph Morreale.  This concentration is only for NY campus and will be open to undergraduate students of any major.  It consists of four courses (choose 4 out of 5).  The five courses consist of four courses offered once every two years and a travel course offered every spring.   The team of three faculty members, Profs. Joseph Morreale, Anna Shostya and Mark Weinstock, will teach the courses in the concentration.  One course, ECO 359, is an existing course, and the other four courses are new (two of these courses are offered as special topics courses ECO 396S and ECO 396V in spring 2012).  The syllabi for all five were provided to the committee, though not included here.  The description of the courses is included in the attached proposal.    

The committee suggested that Chinese Economics Studies be made into a track in the economics major and/or a minor for non-economics majors.  Dr. Morreale responded he would like to first establish the concentration then work on the track and the minor.  As a concentration, Chinese Economics can be included in the Economics major or Economics minor (by choosing the courses in the concentration for Economics electives).  It is also open to other students who are not in economics major or the minor.  The prerequisite would be ECO 105 and 106.  A committee member pointed out POL 219 (International Political Economy and Globalization) overlaps in content with ECO 359 and suggested the rotation be coordinated so that the two courses are not offered in the same semester.   It was also suggested that study of Chinese language be encouraged prior to taking the travel course.  All of the suggestions were received favorably by Dr. Morreale.  

The committee unanimously voted to recommend this proposal for approval by the NY Faculty Council.  
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